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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 30, 2018 AT 10:45 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Laura Bryan, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr.  Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
SEPTEMBER 25, 2018

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to approve the minutes of September 25, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-088 was approved unanimously.

COMMUNICATIONS 


Dr. Munster reported that staff has received the 2019 Budget Update and the Finance Committee will address the 2019 Budget at the November Finance Committee Meeting.
DBE CONTRACT AWARDS & PAYMENTS 2018 TO DATE

Judith Dangerfield reported on the following:

Contract Awards
· $4.4 Million in Contracts Award

· $2.8 -64.8%%- to DBEs

· All DBE Participation is from SBEs or DBE as Prime
Payments

· $1.4 Million paid on 2018 contract awards

· No payments yet to DBE Firms

DBE CONTRACT AWARDS – ALL OPEN CONTRACTS 
· As of September 1, 2018, the DBE Office is monitoring $129 Million in open contracts over $25K
· $12 Million was awarded to DBE subcontractors 

· $11.5 Million was awarded to DBE Prime Contractors through the SBE Program
· Contractors through the SBE Program 
· Total DBE participation was 18.2% of all contract dollars 
· The SBE Program accounts for over 48% of the RTA’s DBE Performance 

· Of all open contracts over 25K, $74.5 Million has been paid to date

· $16 Million has been paid to DBEs

· Payments to DBEs represent 21.9% of all payments to date on open contracts 

· $9.9 Million to DBE Subcontractors 

· $6.2 Million to DBE Prime Contractors 

· Targeted electronic outreach to all certified DBE Firms about the SBE Program
· Identified SBE Opportunities where DBE firms are underrepresented

· Instructions to all DBEs on how to register in the Procreware system and how to identify as an SBE Firm

· Sponsorship of the New Orleans Regional Black Chamber of Commerce New Member Orientation 

Chairman Daniels would like Judith Dangerfield input when preparing the 2019 Budget regrading DBEs

COMMITTEE ASSIGMENTS 
OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE 
Chair:  

Sharon Wegner

Members: 

Earline Roth

Fred Neal
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Chair:

Mark Raymond

Members:

Walt Tillery

Laura Bryan 
Commissioner Wegner reported that Dr. Mostofa Sarwar was the new Jefferson Parish Commissioner was a Vice Chancellor at Delgado Community College and he will attend the November Board Meeting.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

AUTHORIZATION TO PROCURE PROFESSIONAL SERVIES PURSUANT TO RESOLUTION #18-065

Dr. Munster reported that in order to start drafting the procurement documents that was discussed for the past several months a verbal motion was needed to secure the services of _______ Thompson Coburn and Judith Dangerfield as outlined in the Scope of Services provided to the Board of Commissioners.
Commissioner Wegner reported that she found that this procurement was very costly 

Chairman Daniels stated that the Commissioners wanted to make sure that this procurement was done correctly and to make sure the experts were in place to handle this matter.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Raymond to approve the Authorization to Procure Professional Services Pursuant to Resolution #18-065.  Verbal Motion 18-089 was approved unanimously.
RTA MISSION AND VISION STATEMENT

Commissioner Neal reported that this item was not brought up at the Riders Advisory Committee in October and would like to bring this item up at the November Board Meeting and would like to make a motion to defer this item.
Chairman Daniels stated that its very important for the RTA to complete the Mission and Vision Statement so the RTA can better communicate.
Dr. Munster reported that with respect to the Management Advisory Study that will be presented shortly, the Board should be advised that in addition to the letter Transdev submitted to my office, copying all of you, they also sent a separate communication to their local staff which I would like to have formally entered into the record of the Board as part of my statement 
Dr. Munster reported that he needed to clarify a couple of things before we move to the subsequent items of business-

Dr. Munster reported that New Orleans served as the laboratory of the delegated management structure in the US, and it was likely the most appropriate course of action for the Authority during the post-Katrina rebuilding period; however, we are now in a dramatically different time, and this Board finds itself at a critical moment in the history of this agency where you have the incredible opportunity to set the course of this Authority for years to come. My role is to execute the direction that this Board chooses to take. 

Dr. Munster reported that it is important to note that we are one of only two communities operating under this model, the other being Nassau County, NY, which is also operated by our present vendor. This ‘hybrid’ approach recommended in the Management Structure Advisory Study, though each unique in its own way, is the most common form of management, including next door in Jefferson Parish.

Dr. Munster reported that if the Board will recall the remarks provided by Transit Center in the spring of this year, they pointed to Foothill Transit outside of Los Angeles and Cap Metro in Austin as models of public-private balance and both operate with administrative staff directly employed by the transit agency with operations and maintenance contracted to vendors. 

Dr. Munster reported that today’s presentation of the Management Structure Advisory Study and the subsequent vote on the management structure of the agency has nothing – I repeat NOTHING – to do with whether the present vendor will be the Authority’s vendor in any capacity at this time next year.

Dr. Muster reported that regardless of the structure this Board votes to implement, there will be a robust, competitive RFP process over the coming months that will determine who will hold this contract with the RTA. The question before the Board is simply whether it will continue to be a “Delegated management” model or another model which will provide more efficient and effective service to the transit-riding public.

Dr. Munster reported that in Transdev’s letter to the Authority in response to the Advisory Study, they raise a number of questions regarding the Study being presented to the Board today. I’m certain you all have read the letter and will likely have follow-up questions for our consulting team. If additional information is required from me, I am here and available for any questions you may have. 

Dr. Munster reported that while cost is always a factor in government operations and ensuring an appropriate balance of administrative costs versus operational costs, the Board has the ultimate authority over how this agency spends the dollars it has available. In order to ensure strict and ultimately transparent oversight of how these dollars are spent, moving administrative functions in-house is the only way to provide this level of transparency, unlike the existing “delegated management” contract where we pay an ill-defined fixed fee to the vendor to provide for administration, their travel costs, corporate overhead (which may or may not be proportional to our actual return on these services), and other costs over which we have little to no control. 

Dr. Munster reported that we value the staff who come here every day truly “in service to” the RTA to make this agency better, to make transit better for their friends and family who make up this community. I have formally been with the Authority for just over four months and in that time have found this staff incredibly professional and dedicated and quickly observed that without this team success of this agency would be impossible. The future of our employees is foremost in our minds and discussions as we communicate with professional advisors, state Civil Service and, benefits professionals. 

Dr. Munster reported that for anyone to convey or even imply that we somehow do not care what happens to this staff shows a lack of understanding of the intentions of this organization and our obligations to the people of New Orleans.  The RTA staff looks forward to continuing to work with these dedicated professionals whether they are employed directly by this agency, by Transdev, or by another vendor. 

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
No Report 
MANAGEMENT STRUCTURE ADVISORY STUDY 

TMG gave a report on the Management Structure Advisory Study.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Anthony Mumphrey, III stated that on the chart directly operated agencies shown in blue‐colored shading and contracting agencies shown in peach.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Dylan Wade stated the following

Benefits of the Hybrid Model:
· Less complicated to procure

· Less oversight complexity

· More continuity of administrative staff allows for more flexibility in future

vendor selection

· RTA Board-controlled oversight of vendor

· Stricter vendor accountability for

· performance

· Fewer contractors performing

· government functions

· Limited liability

· Discretion to hire specialized vendors
Drawbacks:

Requires either:
· Application of state civil service process; or 

· New legislation exempting RTA admin. employees from civil service process

Oversight of Operations & Maintenance

· Costs and incentive payments

· When vendor performs government functions, will require oversight of written Standards of Conduct in accord with La. Ethics

Cost of profit and overhead, depending on for-profit status of contracting entity

In response to Chairman Daniels, Dylan Wade stated that currently the RTA under the last two drawbacks.

Commissioner Wegner stated that this was a very serious matter and she and Commissioner Roth has been on the Board of Commissioners the longest.


Commissioner Wegner stated that she feels that the Board was ready to take a vote on this issue when every aspect was not reviewed.

Commissioner Wegner stated that in 2006 a letter was sent to the Governor regarding the RTA from the FTA and was close to being taken over by the FTA and was under local management TMSEL and this was not working and the RTA was losing approximately $65 Million a year.

Commissioner Wegner stated that yes the RTA was in a rebuilding and rehabilitation mode because it was after Hurricane Katerina and the letter from FTA stated that the RTA was not going to be able to take advantage of the Electronic Drawdown System used by most of the grantees giving concerns of RTA’s documentations for reimbursements and the future of the RTA was at stake.

Commissioner Wegner stated that the Management Structure Advisory Study she appreciated the work that TMG and Management Partners has done to advise the RTA in the best manner possible but they have stated multiple times that they can’t really say one mode is favored over the other and none of the other cities that was compared didn’t have the same mode as transportation as the RTA such as streetcars and ferries. 

Commissioner Wegner stated that when you compared you should look at everything that was comparable to the RTA.


Commissioner Wegner stated that the report that the reported stated that “New Orleans RTA compared with the Peer Medium service more passengers per service area capital, has a slightly higher farebox recovery rate and has a significant greater operating expense per revenue hour.


Commissioner Wegner stated that before Transdev came it was costing the RTA over $200.00 per revenue hours and since Transdev has been at the RTA it was reduced to $130.00 and that was very significant.


Commissioner Wegner stated that RTA was not performing badly with Transdev Management.


Commissioner Wegner stated that RTA has no formal overall plan to change from a Delegated Management System to a Hybrid System.  She stated that there are no projected financials and the RTA was already spending a significant amount of money on Management Studies and the Board just voted on the RFP Process there is no transition plan and the Scope of Services for the RFP preparation involves spending another $325,000 after already spending over $50,000 to do the Management Structure Advisory Study and the RTA was still at square one 

Commissioner Wegner stated that the departments within the agency must overlap and Operations and Maintenance can’t work in a silo they must depend on the working together of other departments within the RTA such as the Call Center, Paratransit and Procurement and all of these employees would be RTA employees and would become Civil Service employees. 
Commissioner Wegner stated that the VP of Transdev was born and raised in New Orleans and that important and it took the RTA over a year to secure an Executive Director and how long it would take the RTA to secure administrative personnel.

Commissioner Wegner stated that this was not a Board initiative but rather by a few individuals that could benefit greatly from this implementation and the RTA need to make sure that the Board was transparent in this process.

Chairman Daniels stated that Commissioner Wegner needs to be careful on what she is suggested that this was not a Board initiative. 

Chairman Daniels stated that the Management Study was procured by the Board and this process was specifically his idea and the Board had discussed this and the question on the table was the RTA has a pivoted moment happening for the first time was going out for an RFP to keep Transdev or to get another vendor to manage this operation and to Commission Wegner’s point this was serious business. 

Chairman Daniels stated that the Board did not want to make a decision about the structure of the management of this organization and the people who work here and the Board care about the people who work for this organization and the Board hired two of the best firms in the country such as TMG and has been a part of the RTA family and Management Partners was nationally known has worked with the RTA to help the RTA choose a management structure.


Chairman Daniels stated that everyone has stated that the RTA should go to a self-management model and make it TMSEL and other said keep the model we have now or go to the Hybrid Model and when Commissioner Wegner says publicly that this process was maneuvered or designed by outside forces that he takes offense to that statement because he has worked hard and long hours to make sure this was done creditable and that Commissioner Wegner has his number and that she could have contact him.

Commissioner Wegner stated that this was not the way this process was presented her and she stated that Chairman has not been able to contact the Chairman.


Commissioner Wegner stated why the RTA need to rush into a decision and the Executive Director Dr. Munster told her that the Transdev contract couldn’t be extended and Transdev stated that the current contract could be extended on a month to month basis if needed 


Commissioner Wegner stated they were items change in the Management Study as recent as yesterday and now a Non Profit and quasi-public vendor like TMSEL and other entities can become RTA vendors.  Hiring vendors in an advisory mode can result in an out of control spending of funds.

Commissioner Wegner stated why not give all of this some time and discussion among Board Members with public input and in addition the new Jefferson Parish Commissioner will not join the Board until the November Meeting and he needs to have time to do research all the documents and recommendations being made and when you have the same operator in Jefferson and Orleans it is a major benefit and this has been seen with the regional pass and the Call Center Sharing.

Commissioner Wegner stated what about public input a letter was circulated with the release of the study that the RTA value the opinion of the public in this drastic change and she has not heard of a public meeting being scheduled.

Commissioner Wegner stated what about the employers work at the RTA does the employees want to become Civil Service Employees has the RTA asked them because the RTA has a tremendously team and the RTA does not want to start losing employees.


Commissioner Wegner stated that the RTA will lose the GoMobile Application it belongs to Transdev and the RTA would have to pay for the application and until she receives more information and everyone associated with RTA has a chance to speak she feels that the Board should not make a decision.


Commissioner Neal stated that the RTA was supposed to be here right now it was a 10-year contract with a five-year renewal and he stated that if the City of New Orleans and the RTA felt that Transdev should be here the duration of the organization they would have had a longer contract.

Commissioner Neal stated that there will be an RFP for a private contractor based on the vote today and his comments are independent of the current vendor and the current vendor was not afraid of completion.

Commissioner Neal stated that this conversation was not about the current vendor but an organization and model and structure that would allow the RTA to provide effetely public transportation and the money that the RTA was spending still needed to be spent to have consultant put together a competitive procurement package.

Commissioner Neal stated that this conversation was independent of how the RTA ran transit in the last 10 years and what need to be considered is this the best model for a public transit agency and his decision was based on the public agency and its employees and he expect everyone to still be working with the RTA next year and this was about the board to present better oversight.


Commissioner Neal stated that this was about creating the best transit public system for oversight and the best public accountable transit agency for the New Orleans Region.


Commissioner Roth stated that the employees have nothing to worry about and don’t be afraid of changes.

Chairman Daniels stated that the resolution before the Board was to adopt the recommendations from the Management Structure Advisory Study and what is the best management structure for the RTA going forward and change is difficult and never easy and they will always be questions and concerns of what was going to happened to everyone and he would like to get this approved today was a look to the future way of doing a better job and approval this today put the RTA in a positon of getting a plan and laying out the financials and putting out an RFP for the next contract.

Chairman Daniels stated that the Board has taking the time to look at this issues and debates and challenge each other to make sure that the Board was doing what was right for the riding public and the employees.

Chairman Daniels stated that some of the questions can’t be answered until the Board move forward with the process and this was not different than in was in 2006 when a decision had to be made and this was a way to move forward the RTA.

Commissioner Wegner stated that we need to think where we were in 2006 losing $65 Million a year and she doesn’t know why Transdev would be interested in working with the RTA and now the RTA has a $12 Million reserve and the RTA was in a very positive and Transdev has performed admirable.


Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA was in a strong position to move forward and have the capacity.  

Stosh Kozlowski stated that he works for the Scheduling Department and when the State of Louisiana could not pay for the ferries anymore the State chose Transdev to run the ferry system.


Stosh Kozlowski stated that the employees have not been taken into consideration and not one employee want to be a part of the State and being a part of the State will affect our Social Security and Health Benefits and with those employees that don’t have a real anchor in the City of New Orleans it will affect if they will stay in the City or leave and relocate.

Stosh Kozlowski stated that the Board and Dr. Munster has not reach out to the employees but Transdev has reach out to the employees.


In response to Stosh Kozlowski, Commissioner Raymond stated that he and Dr. Munster came to a meeting with all of the employees that Justin Augustine held.

Dr. Munster stated that he was prohibited from contacting Transdev employees directly by Commissioner Wegner. 


Stosh Kozlowski stated that slide 9 of the presentation had the word “Morale” in the presentation and he does not understand how morale would be good with the employees becoming a State employee

In response to Stosh Kozlowski, Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA was a public State Organization.


Stosh Kozlowski stated that Commissioner Neal stated that this was an educated decision and he doesn’t know how could that be made when the employees were not consulted.


Stosh Kozlowski stated that he knows Transdev upper management and they know him and they stop by to check on him to make sure things were going smooth and he can call other Transdev employees internationally to help with particular problems. 


In response to Stosh Kozlowski, Chairman Daniels stated that there are dozens of transit agencies that are structure the way the RTA was recommending and they have opportunities to be in touch with their colleagues and to learn and cross train and to reach out to experts for advice.


In response to Dr. Munster, Commissioner Wegner stated that the email that Dr. Munster wanted to send was inappropriate because the employees were Transdev employees not RTA employees.

Commissioner Neal stated that the new contractor would be somebody that works all over the world providing transit operations over the world and their expertise so the RTA would not lose international contacts.


Steven Neal stated that he was speaking on behalf of this employees that the meeting was held by Transdev and his employees felt intimidated because the General Counsel and RTA was presented at the meeting and felt that they would be some backlash for them speaking. 

Steven Neal stated that his employees were asking for more education from the Board regarding the Hybrid Model because a lot of employees has 30 years or more of service and was concern about their Social Security because the State structure will penalize them.

Steven Neal asked that the decision be postpone are delayed until employees can have their input.


Steven Neal stated that he is a Louisiana Native and he does not want to go anywhere else and if he becomes a State employee he would have to go to the bottom of the pay scale.


Chairman Daniels stated that if the Board approves the resolution today all the changes would not be implemented until September 2019 and the RTA has a year to make sure the process is done correctly.


Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA can’t pull information and work through different scenarios until the Board approves this process.


Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA still have the option to continue with Delegated Management if things don’t work out with the Hybrid Model.


In response to Dr. Munster, Dylan Wade stated that it’s a FTA rule that you have to bid out a contract after 10 years. 

Chairman Daniels stated that if the RTA runs into any challenges the Transdev contract can be extended month to month.

Sundiata Haley stated that a solicitation has to be put out on the street for this contract.


In response to Commissioner Wegner, Chairman Daniels stated that the design of the solicitation would be based on this decision.

Commissioner Wegner ask to delay the vote for another 2 weeks until the new Jefferson Parish Commissioner is on the Board.


Taslin Alfonzo stated that her issues were addressed.


Mike Setzer stated that he was the President of Transit Transdev North America and here today on behalf of Transdev and on behalf of 700 employees in New Orleans.  He stated that he was proud of the contributions that the employees had done to rebuild the transit system.

Mike Setzer stated that he agrees that more RTA oversight would be beneficial to all parties in the long term and greatly appreciate working closely with Dr. Munster and new Board leadership over the past few months it helps Transdev do a better job for the RTA.


Mike Setzer stated that he also agrees that some progression and movement towards the RTA providing certain direct services is natural and can be successful.


Mike Setzer stated that Transdev operates in 200 cities and operate under many different management models.  
Mike Setzer stated that Hybrid is a very broad term put the specific rolls and responsibilities will determine how Transdev progress will continue.


Mike Setzer stated that the Management Study did not provide any analysis of the RTA’s actual progress under the current model and Transdev hopes the RTA ensure what is working such as reducing system wide operating cost, expanding service while maintaining efficiency, rebuilding infrastructure, growing ridership and restoring financial stability.


Mike Setzer stated that the reports also raising a lot of unanswered question for Transdev employees many of which the RTA has addressed with the speakers before him an unfortunately Transdev can’t answer the questions regarding benefits, retirements, civil service status and social security.

Mike Setzer stated that Transdev would encourage the RTA to consider the benefits of the current Transdev employees.


Mike Setzer stated that while considering achieving the goals of the Strategic Mobility Plan cost need to be considered any dollar cost on administration is a dollar not available for service to the public.

Mike Setzer stated that Transdev also recommend considering each function on two factors where the contractor or RTA can perform most efficiently any savings go back to service on the street and how functions interact with each other and when there is an advantage keeping link function within a single entity.


Mike Setzer stated that Transdev is by no means suggesting that a Hybrid Model can’t work for the RTA rather Transdev would like to provide additional information and raised issues that should be considered to improve the likely hood of success in transitioning to a new model. 

Mike Setzer stated that Transdev has invested significantly in the community and local talent that works at the RTA and would like a transitioning model to be successful and Transdev deeply appreciation the opportunity over the last ten years to serve as the RTA partner. 

 Candice Marti stated that her issues were addressed.

Lynne Serpe stated that she was rider of transit and she has riding transit systems all over the world.  

Lynne Serpe stated that like the idea of the public ownership and she ride transit to her job and she feels that no one has mention the riders.


Lynne Serpe stated that she pays a fare to ride transit and would like the buses to come on time and would like to have bus signs that tell you where you should stand to wait for a bus.


Lynne Serpe stated that the issue for her is not that things has gotten better but where does the transit system want to be and transit riders should demand more from the RTA.

Lynne Serpe stated that she wants to make sure that the RTA consider the riders that ride the service every day and need the best service available.


Alex Posorske stated that he respects Commissioner Wegner thoroughness on this situation.

Alex Posorske stated that from a rider’s perspective it’s not where transit is its where transit needs to go and to move forward with a public model.


Alex Posorske stated that the riders want to see more transparency and build trust with RTA has the Mobility Strategic Plan states and the Delegated Model was not equipped to do that and currently there was no accountability and you would get continuity with a public model.   


Pat Bryant stated that he cautions the Board not to have the horse pushing the wagon.  The voters put you on the Board and the community has confidence that the Board would come back to the community and consultant with the community so the community can weigh on the decisions that the Board were making.

Pat Bryant stated that his concern was the union workers was going to get screwed going under Civil Service.  

Chairman Daniels stated that the Management Study was done because a number of people thought that the RTA needed to go back under direct management and the RTA will share as much as it can with he comes down to the employees with Civil Service and the preliminary conversation with Civil Services stated that the RTA will be able to preserve salaries and benefits and the RTA would do what it can to make sure those things will not change.


Rosa Hines stated that she was speaking on behalf of Local 100 ULU and for several decades the union has been the collective bargaining representative on the unit of administrative, clerical, planning, and financial staff employed by various contractors, TMSEL, Veola, and Transdev.  Our members and our workforce were here before the storm, during the storm and over the last thirteen years of recovery and rebuilding of the city and the transit system.

Rosa Hines stated that she would like to make a statement about the consultant’s report, but are unable to do so, because the fact that we are the workers most intimately involved in the so-called hybrid alternative in the report, the recommendations are speculative and theoretical, rather than real and practical.  Worse, even where the consultants are specific in advocating that our bargaining unit be returned to pubic employment, there are no details covering the ways and means that this would be accomplished, how it would impact us as protected employees now under our union contract, the impact on our wages and benefits, the recognition that NORTA would provide to our unions, the cost to us as workers, or to the bus-and taxpaying public.


Rosa Hines stated that they may be right or they may be wrong, but the only thing that seems clear from the text of the draft report is that they have pulled the recommendation out of this air.


Rosa Hines stated that the union asks these questions with some knowledge and experience in these matters.  Our union represents both public and private sector workers in various jurisdiction from school workers to city workers to state workers.  We have had contracts for almost forty years representing state employees at Delgado Community College and Southern University of New Orleans for example.  In general terms we oppose privatization of public services to private contractors, yet we represent numerous bargaining units of workers who have been subcontracted by public authorities.

Rosa Hines stated that here is what the union knows:

· Workers have better protections under a collective bargaining agreement than under the State Civil Service, even under a union contract, because the ability to bargain over wages, have access to neutral, third party resolution of disputes whether through the National Labor Relations Board procedures or mediation/arbitration clauses in our contract and have direct and timely access to grievance procedures and none of this was available through the Louisiana State Civil Service System.

· There are no discussion of wages and benefits in this report, despite the fact on page 30-31 the report recommends trying to retain and transfer existing employees of Transdev into the State System and wage schedules are rigid, not flexible in the State System and not competitive.  This Board certainly knows that the State has been in a budgetary crisis for years where there were no raises for State Workers, until the recent proposal by the Governor Edwards to grant them in the coming fiscal year.  We believe it will be almost impossible for the State to accrete the workers doing these jobs now over to the State System, and it will be totally impossible for them to retain their existing wage rates and guaranteed increases under our contract.  The State has difficulty recruiting trained and experienced workers in our profession because of these problems, and NORTA has experienced these problems as well.  This notion of moving to the State Civil Service system addresses none of these issues and solves no problems that we already know.
Rosa Hines stated that the union was opposed to this Hybrid Mode. 


In response to Chairman Daniels, Sundiata Haley stated that Rosa Hines was revering to seven employees and that they will negate with.


Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA will not negotiate down any of the employees’ salaries and benefits and she appreciate Ms. Hines brining these concerns to the Board.
Rosa Hines asked that the Board don’t make a decision on the resolution today.
In response to Commissioner Neal, Dylan Wade state that the RTA has obligation under 13C and all the obligation must be upheld regardless of the change to the management structure.

Dylan Wade stated that with contract vendor the union employee benefits must not change.

Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA can’t change anything for the union under legal obligations.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Chairman Daniels stated they will be no loss to the employee’s benefits.
MANAGEMENT STRUCTURE ADVISORY STUDY 

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to adopt the Management Structure Advisory Study – Hybrid Model.  Resolution No. 18-073 was adopted with 6 yeas and 1 nay.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:
Commissioner Wegner reported that Dr. Mostofa Sarwar was the new Jefferson Parish Commissioner was a Vice Chancellor at Delgado Community College and he will attend the November Board Meeting.

Hospitality WORKERS AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Toni Jones was a desk worker in the French Quarter stated that the RTA was ran by an unelected Board to service the community but it serves tourist and the RTA makes sure that when there is a special event there is enough bus service to get the tourist to the special event and hospitality workers can’t get home it takes 3 hours to get home and this was a total disgrace and the frustration that works experience was horrible and the hospitality workers demand that the buses come every 15 minutes and the RTA need to expand the East New Orleans buses but the RTA expands streetcars and New Orleans East has poor black working class people that the RTA does not care about. 

Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA was trying to do better with what we have and more discussion will take place on creative ways to get more service around the city.


Commissioner Neal invited the Hospitality Workers to the Riders Advisory Committee Meetings.


 Peyton Gill was a tour guide and a Pedicab Driver in the French Quarter and in an article the RTA use the Hospitality Workers as the reason to expand the streetcars that was not helpful to hospitality workers put was used to increased tourist flow.

Peyton Gill stated that the buses need to come every 15 minutes and the hospitality works needs 24-hour bus service.

Peyton Gill stated that the RTA caters to big business and tourist.


Peyton Gill stated that hospitality works 12 hours a day and has to wait for a bus that may or may not come.


Peyton Gill stated that the RTA should stop investing in expensive streetcar lines and invest in 24-hour service.


Peyton Gill stated that the hospitality demand that there was more service in New East.


Commissioner Raymond stated that he hears the hospitality workers concerns and these are problems that the Board wants to correct and please keep coming back until all your demands are met.


Commissioner Neal stated that the study regarding the expansion of the streetcar will not be considered by the Board.

Lily More stated that the hospitality worker should get paid to come to the RTA meetings and that the RTA used the hospitality workers to expand streetcar service.


Lily More stated that the RTA would not make decision that benefits the hospitality workers and buses service need to come every 15 minutes and bus service should be what is was before Hurricane Katrina.


Lily More stated that the RTA need to prioritize service for the hospitality workers.

Lily More stated that there are passengers that has 3-hour commute homes and streetcars lines were for tourist and not local passengers.


Jade Diamond stated that in the pass the hospitality works has come to numerous RTA meeting and the RTA has expanded the streetcar using the hospitality workers and the hospitality workers don’t need more streetcar but need more buses.


Jade Diamond stated that streetcars are used for tourist not for the hospitality workers and the RTA need more buses and working class people wait for buses for hours buses need to come every 15-minutes day and night and expand the East New Orleans Service.


Ashler Pintos stated that as a hospitality worker that rely on the RTA there are things that could be change to make the bus system much better.

Ashler Pintos stated that your future plans don’t included streetcar expansion but money has gone to those things and not to more buses.


Ashler Pintos stated that working class people should not have to wait for 3 hours for a bus.

Ashler Pintos stated that the hospitality workers would like their demands met.


Chairman Daniels stated that the Board appreciates all the comments and are taking seriously the comments mainly about the East New Orleans buses and the RTA was doing the best with what they have and he does not get up every day to harm working people and he wants to be real transparent and the RTA was not trying to do intentionally bring harm and the RTA was trying to bring some form of balance.

Commissioner Wegner stated that she spoke Justin Augustine about the East New Orleans Route and have revised the hospitality routes.


Commissioner Neal stated that the RTA was trying to provide the best service possible that need service.


Chairman Daniels asked that staff to give him an analysis of the East New Orleans Routes.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 


Commissioner Raymond stated that he looks forward to getting into the Budget Process and that he has met with the Auditors and will be asking them to present to the Finance Committee on a quarterly basis a financial oversite of Transdev and he congratulated Transdev on its new fight against corruption employee training initiative and he also has questions that would go out in a memo form regarding his predecessor action while on the board and what additional steps that Transdev was taking looking into this issue and would like a follow up at the next Finance Committee Meeting. 

Commission Raymond stated that he expects full transparency on all matters and the Board will take all approximate actions and exercise due diligence to ensure the highest level of integrity of all operations of this agency.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO AWARD

23-SPECIALIZED FTA MODIFIED BUSES AND VANS 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for 23 Specialized FTA Modified Buses and Vans.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve a contract to Creative Bus Sales Resolution 18-074 was adopted unanimously.
VIDEO SURVELLIANCE (CCTV) ADDITIONS AND UPGRADES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to award a contract to GalCan Electric and General Contracting, LLC. for the Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.  Resolution No. 18-076 was adopted unanimously.

OVERHEAD CATENARY SYSTEM OCS POLES ON THE ST. CHARLES STREECAR 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Overhead Catenary System OCS Poles on the St. Charles Streetcar.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to award a contract to All Star Electric, Inc. for the Overhead Catenary System OCS Poles on the St Charles Streetcar.  Resolution No. 18-076 was adopted unanimously.

DELL SERVERS AND STORAGE 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Dell Servers and Storage.


Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve a contract to Dell Marketing.  Resolution 18-077 was adopted unanimously.
TO REJECT AND RE-SOLICIT:

Special Trackwork for St. Charles Streetcar Line Double Crossover at Claiborne & Carrollton, The Riverfront Streetcar Line and the New Construction between the Canal and Riverfront Streetcar Lines
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting authorization to issue a Reject and Re-solicitation for Special Trackwork for St. Charles Streetcar Line Double Crossover at Claiborne & Carrollton, The Riverfront Streetcar Line and the New Construction between the Canal and Riverfront Streetcar Lines.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to Reject and Re-Solicit for Special Trackwork for St. Charles Streetcar Line Double Crossover at Claiborne & Carrollton, The Riverfront Streetcar Line and the New Construction between the Canal and Riverfront Streetcar Lines.  Resolution No. 18-078 was adopted unanimously.
TO AMEND:

DBE/SBE GOAL ON SOLICITATION FOR EXTERIOR REPAIRS – EAST NEW ORLEANS OFFICE BUILDING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to amend the DBE/SBE Goal on Solicitation for Exterior Repairs – East New Orleans Office Building.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to authorize to amend the DBE/SBE Goal on Solicitation for Exterior Repairs – East New Orleans Office Building DBE goal for this project should be 36.4%.  Resolution No. 18-079 was adopted unanimously.

TO RESCIND AND RESOLICIT:
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL PROJECT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to rescind and resolicit the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize to Rescind and Resolicit Canal Street Ferry Terminal Project. Resolution No. 18-080 was adopted unanimously.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – SEPTEMBER 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Net Operating Revenue Line Item compared to budget that from January through September, operating revenues and government assistance have exceeded operating expenses and TMSEL legacy costs by $16.7 Million.  This is $5.2 Million more than projected.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Revenue Sources Line Item that about 80% of RTA operating revenue comes from Sales Tax Collections.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Farebox Recovery Ratio Line Item that the threat of Tropical Storm Gordon was early September and contributed to the flat performance in farebox recovery for the month but the ratio remains within normal range of 10% to 30%.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Fixed Route Monthly Average Fare was fixed route was slightly above a $1.00 per ride and streetcars were .83 cents, buses .76 cents and paratransit $1.72 and the fare for paratransit is $2.00. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Pass Sales Report for the month was $186,000 compared to last year was $278,000 and the difference was picked up by GoMobile and there also timing difference that take place.


Ronald Baptiste reported that there was a positive difference between sales for 2017 to 2018.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Debt Service Coverage Raito Line Item despite the fact that operating revenues underperformed in September a healthy ratio of $1.54 was maintained and RTA consistently earns sufficient operating income to cover debt interest and principal.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Capital Investments Line Item Comparison to Budget the delay of the Napoleon Facility effects this line item.


Ronald Baptiste reported that Liability Claims Line Item claims were paid out in September totaled $3,000, the lowest actual disbursement for the year and the above average number of cases settled in August (12 cases vs average of 2-3 cases per month) contributed to this drop.

Justin Augustine stated that the financial market was doing great with the bond depth. 
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT 

Deslie Isidore reported that the was sent out in advance
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT 
Chairwoman Wegner reported that during the last boarding meeting on September 25, 2018, Ms. Alex Richardson asked for benches to be placed at stops on Freret street. The Operations team will take that request in to consideration as the look at opportunities to place benches and shelters throughout the system. If you have suggestions for the placement of benches or shelters, please email them to comments@norta.com.
Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA was thrilled to have launched the Tulane line extension to Ochsner on Sunday, September 30th along with extending the hours of the 16 S. Claiborne to twenty-four hours. We have already heard from riders of how this change has positively affected them. During the press conference held on October 16th, Ochsner employee Ms. Judy told us that this extension makes a big difference for her commute from New Orleans East to Ochsner Medical Center.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA has extended the hours on the Riverfront streetcar line to 24-hour service. Currently, the 47 and 48 Canal streetcar lines are servicing the Riverfront to French Market. Stops at Poydras and Julia street on the Riverfront line remain closed during the Four Seasons construction. During the implementation of this service extension, we found there were longer wait times for the Canal streetcars. We are very sorry for those who experienced those long wait times. We appreciate your phone calls and emails and acknowledge the frustration that caused. We have adjusted the streetcars schedules on the Canal line to correct the issue and are carefully monitoring the service on Canal to ensure the arrival times are as accurate as possible, traffic permitting. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the operations team is continuing to place more of our new bus stop signs on lines around the city. As of last week, we have placed over thirteen hundred new signs. Check out our website for the new sign counter and a page with more information about sign replacement. We will be replacing all signs throughout the system.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the Paratransit, Operations, IT, Product Development, and Marketing teams have been working together to develop a web-based trip booking platform called “ParaWeb”. We are excited to announce that we are currently in our beta testing phase and look forward to reporting back about our test results and announcing a launch date soon. This will be a great new tool for our Paratransit riders who have asked for a way to book their reservations online. 

RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT 

Commissioner Neal thank Ride New Orleans for hosting the October meeting and the next Rides Advisory Committee Meeting will be held on November 6, 2018 
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 


Adelee Le Grand reported on the following:

· CO6. By 2020, complete a new Comprehensive Operations Analysis (COA) with recommendations for a network redesign and capital needs for implementation. Consider equity impacts and impacts related to proposed High-Capacity Transit (HCT) lines and potential major developments in the region such as the "opportunity sites" identified in the City's Master Plan
· CO10. By 2020, complete study for improved mobility options in the CBD and French Quarter as part of the Comprehensive Operations Analysis
· CO31. By 2020, work with public high schools to encourage student ridership
· ET7. By 2018, public information and rider alerts are easily accessible online, on the mobile app, and at impacted stops

· PR1. By 2018, introduce improved mobile app and scanners for bus, streetcar, and ferries
· PR7. By 2018, develop a plan for replacing transit stop signs

· PR15. By 2018, begin working with the City of New Orleans to create an expedited shelter permitting process

· PR10. By 2018, conduct customer satisfaction surveys every other year or more

· PR11. By 2018, implement mystery traveler/shopper program

· PR24. By 2018, begin using Safety Management Systems to improve safety awareness for operators and other employees

· BR1. By 2018, utilize new technology systems to improve dispatcher-operator communications and feedback

· BR2. By 2018, implement bus and streetcar tracking for riders

· BR27. By 2018, develop a Transit Asset Management   Plan

· ET1. By 2018, provide monthly project updates at board meetings and online

· ET3. By 2018, post an easy-to-understand Annual Budget Report online with funding and expenses by major categories and a list of planned projects

· ET5. By 2018, create online dashboard that shares up-to-date performance data, including plan metrics, on-  time performance, and ridership by route

· ET6. By 2018, provide all open-source data in a central location online and share with major data clearinghouses

· ET7. By 2018, public information and rider alerts are easily accessible online, on the mobile app, and at impacted stops

· ET7. By 2018, public information and rider alerts are easily accessible online, on the mobile app, and at impacted stops

· PR13. By 2018, begin working with local governments to improve sidewalks, crossings, and bike infrastructure near transit stops
· PR14. By 2018, begin working with local governments to improve cleanliness and maintenance of stop facilities and surrounding areas, including garbage collection and removal, landscape and debris maintenance, and lighting

· BR22. By 2018, deploy a marketing campaign to increase GoMobile 2.0 users

· CO30. By 2018, begin working with major employers, emerging industries, healthcare providers, and large social service providers to encourage transit use and purchase discounted passes in bulk for their employees and/or customers

Regional Ride Update
RTA Activity 
· Regional Ride issued: 695 = 466 + 229 from GoMobile
JeT Regional Pass 
· Regional Ride issued: 585
 Combined
· Regional Ride issued: 1,280
*Regional Ride Started 9/9
GoMobile 2.0 Data – October 2018
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App in September: 13,012
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App to Date: 51,244
· Tickets and passes sold in September 2018 on GoMobile
· 42,616

· Total revenue: $134,884.85
· Top 3 Ticket/Pass Types Sold on GoMobile in September 2018
· Single Ride Fare
· 1-Day Jazzy Pass
· Single Ride Fare with Transfer
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App in October (10/21): 7,246
· Total downloads of the new GoMobile App to Date (10/21): 58,490
· Tickets and passes sold in October 2018 on GoMobile
· 44,618

· Total revenue: $135,378.65
· Top 3 Ticket/Pass Types Sold on GoMobile in October 2018
· Single Ride Fare
· 1-Day Jazzy Pass
· Single Ride Fare with Transfer
*Data as of 10/25 (unless otherwise noted)

Justin Augustine reported that this information will be posted on line so the riding public would have access to this information.

Justin Augustine reported that staff participated in the Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure and Transdev was award the Corporate Team Award.


Commissioner Raymond stated that a lot of passengers that ride Paratransit has made complaints and the passengers have not gotten any response back from Paratransit and at the Operations Committee Meeting he would like to have a response from his May 12, 2018 complaint.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS 

Brenda Holmes stated that she hopes all employees are able to stay under the Hybrid Model because the employees are doing a terrific job.

Brenda Holmes stated that on Route No. 84 need another bus on the route.


Brenda Holmes stated that on Route No. 57 and Route No 88 crosses over Rampart and Esplanade it is another six blocks before you get to another bus stop.


Brenda Holmes stated that someone left a wallet on the bus and the RTA help him get his wallet back and nothing was missing.

COMMISSIONER NEAL LEFT THE MEETING 


Skip Gallagher stated that there were issues with the ferry boat with corrosion and other serious issue with the boat he would like to know if the ferry boat was going to be returned to the manufacturer.


Justin Augustine stated that the boat is not been put in revenue service and RTA has not accepted delivery and the boat has to meet all the specification from the Coast Guard and there are 4 outstanding items and the manufacture has made a committee to fix the 4 items.

In response to Skip Gallagher, Justin Augustine stated that he does not feel that the boats need to be returned to the manufacture the items that were identified can be corrected on side.

In response to Skip Gallagher, Justin Augustine stated that the boats did have a corrosion problem and the manufacture have agreed to fix that problem.


Chairman Daniels stated that safety is the RTA first concern and the RTA was working through all the details 

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of October 30, 2018 at 1:22 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-090 was approved unanimously.[image: image1.png]
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